CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the July 13, 2011 Board Meeting

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Jack Carey, Dick Connolly, Frank

 Hallice, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers, Dennis Redding, Charles Salerno, and

Commissioner Van Khachadoorian

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:  Rich Sullivan

Meeting called to order by the Commissioner at 9:02 AM
Approval of the Minutes:  Motion was made by Rocco Annesi to Approve the Minutes of the May 18, 2011 Board Meeting, with the correction that the meeting was held on May 25, 2011.
Dave Noonan pointed out a typo on page 1 of the minutes, under Treasurer’s Report:  should read: we have 262 players NOT 362.

Motion seconded:  

Minutes approved as amended
Treasurer’s Report – Jack Carey

Motion made by Bill Prodgers to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Dave Noonan.  

Discussion:  the Commissioner stated that we have $8000 budgeted for field maintenance.  We are putting out $400 - $500 per month plus gas and mileage.
The Board needs to set a monthly budget allowance.  Fields need to be maintained only once a day, not before every game.

Action: Jack Carey will speak to both field maintenance people and set a monthly budget for each.

Vote taken – they ayes have it; the motion is carried to accept the Treasurer’s Report.
League Matters:

1.  Commissioner’s Report: 

· The Board Liability Insurance premium is due - $834.  Dick Connolly made a motion to pay the bill, motion seconded.  Vote taken, ayes have it.  The motion to pay the bill is carried
· Because of the $20 User Fee imposed on us by the Town of Harwich for use of Potter Field, we are minimizing use of that field during the regular season, as well as during the Playoffs and the Classic.  We do pay the Town of Yarmouth $500 for use of Townhouse and Sandy Pond during the Classic plus $40 per hour to have the fields maintained.  This money comes out of The Classic revenue.
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· Flax Pond is coming along nicely.  Down the road we will have plenty of fields available to us.  Yarmouth is interested in us moving all Classic games to their Town.
· Updated Rosters handed out.  Also a list of Non-Returning Players for the 2011 season

· PEAC - we will revisit the concept as established for Div. 3 & 4 and will look at it for the league in general.  There is a feeling that Division IV needs its own PEAC.  As a Board we need an Agenda Day to examine various issues for next year

2.  Appointment:  Harwich Recreation Commission Liaison/Representative.
· Van sits on the Rec. Commission, but in the winter goes to Fla.  Our league needs a representative in his absence.

· Charles Salerno offered to be the Rep.  Van made the motion to appoint Charles to be the Liaison/Representative in his absent.  Motion seconded.

Vote – ayes have it, the motion is so moved.

3.  Establish: need for a Sunshine Committee – Rocco Annesi

· Should league establish a committee to oversee gifts/donations when player and or spouse pass away?
· Jack Carey made a motion to establish a Sunshine Committee to keep the league informed about the death of players and spouses.  The Committee will make the decision whether to send a card and or money.  The motion was seconded by Dick Connolly.  Vote taken – Ayes have it.  The motion to establish a Sunshine Committee is carried.
(3. a) Report on the upcoming 25th Anniversary Banquet – Rocco Annesi

>Tickets are printed, will be picked up today

>60 have signed up for Banquet, we hope to get 260

>Letters and tickets will go to each manager

4.  Appoint: 2011 Nomination Committee – Van Khachadoorian

· Jack Carey will chair the committee

· Each divisional president will be on the committee

· Any member(s) at-large will be chosen by the committee

· Board members up for re-election are: Rocco Annesi, Bill Prodgers, Rich Sullivan, Jack Carey and the Commissioner Van Khachadoorian
5.  Preparation for the Mid-Season Meeting scheduled for Saturday, July 23rd 9-11 AM. at the Harwich Community Center
· Agenda will be emailed to members

· Reports will be give

· Open discussion  - members to voice their concerns at this time
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6.  Pool Player Policy: Jim Rappolt, Manager of the Dugout, Division III

· Issue: because of health issues a player (Nate) on the Dugout team can only play the position of Catcher.  The team needed two pool players, the Pool Player policy states that pool players will only be assigned to fielding positions of catcher and/ or right field, so that meant that Nate could not play.
· Jack Carey made a motion to waive the Pool Player rules, based on the discussion of team manager with the approval of the Divisional President that if a team has an injury situation, the President allows the pool players to play right center, right field, or catcher.
Motion seconded by Dennis Redding

           Discussion followed

· Van questioned if this type of situation should be handled case by case.

Discussion followed

· Jack Carey withdrew his motion

· Dennis Redding made a motion to allow teams who get 2 pool players to be able to play them in right center, right field, or catcher.  The motion was seconded by Dave Noonan
Discussion followed

Dennis Redding withdrew his motion

· Charles Salerno made the motion to expand the pool player policy to include right center as a position.  Dennis Redding seconded the motion
Vote taken: ayes have it – the motion was approved
· Van will get this information to managers, umpires and the web

Open Forum:
· Frank Hallice – Jack Carey’s team has 5 players out with injuries.  He can only field 9 players.  We need to rectify this problem.  Jack says he may have solved the problem, he asked a former player to come back which he will do.  If needed, he will use pool players until the injured return.
· Dennis Redding – are we doing anything about getting wooden plates at all fields? Yes, Dan James is building them.

Saturday games are an issue.  Managers need to talk to their Presidents to try to reschedule

· Dick Connolly – How about extending 2nd base (like first base) to avoid collisions?

Rich Sullivan would like to be part of the Cape Cod 5 team, even though he cannot play right now.  (He has to be put on the roster by August 1st.)
As President I have had many request to have division IV add the 150 foot line for next year
· Rocco Annesi – an incident occurred when a player used profanity and bumped the umpire.  The player should have been written up and tossed 
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from the game.  Dick Connolly said he was the ump, and said he made a mistake.  Even though time has passed, a letter of reprimand will be sent.
Rocco asked Jack Carey about the fields in Barnstable/Hyannis.  Jack said it is still in its infancy, but it is in the works.

Rocco read a letter from Brian Hastings who states that the letter is formal 

notification that he will be running for the position of Commissioner.  The letter will be included in the leagues book of minutes.

· The commissioner wants to praise the managers and their player for being in uniform, playing good games, being respectful of each other.  It is a pleasure to watch the games.
We need to let the members know what our plans are for the $15,000.

Dick Connolly feels that we need to use it to improve what we have.

Meeting adjourned at 11:48 AM

Next meeting at the Harwich Community Center, Saturday July 23, 2011

Submitted by:  Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary          
